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The season is finally underway after a late start! 
 
Notes from June: 
Alice Ward’s memorial service was well attended by WVSC members both 
past and present. Alice was a long time member and friend to the club and 
many of us.  
 
The cupola has been reinstalled on the clubhouse roof and looks great. Many 
thanks to Steve Kubin and Randy Malcom who built a new and better-
designed cupola and to the Wednesday Breakfast Group who helped remove 
the old one and replace the new one. Thanks also to new member Justin 
Dyke for roofing the cupola area of the clubhouse and sticking around to 
help with the installation. 
 
Tedd Blankenship filled the hole in the dinghy dock ramp. 
The US Sailing instructor training session was completed with compliments 
about our hospitality. The participants were especially thankful for the   
lunches provided by members. See the article in this issue for more details. 
 
A dock board on A-Dock broke when a member stepped on it. The board 
was replaced by Paul Schye, Dave Bonifield, and me. Paul and I have also 
replaced and repaired a few more boards on A-Dock. There are a few more 
boards to replace and several to repair. The harbor committee will schedule a 
work party to address some, or all, of these concerns. Members having con-
cerns about specific boards may contact Dave Bonifield or Paul Schye, who 
will add them to the to-do list as appropriate. 
 
A portion of the main walkway on A-Dock has been pressure-washed which 
cleans it and greatly improves its appearance. Jim Smith donated an electric 
pressure washer that A-Dock members are encouraged to use to clean their 
slip fingers. The pressure washer can be found in one of the sheds in the 
parking lot or in the dry storage building. 
 
Following electrical problems observed on B-Dock June 16, Bill’s Electric 
was for a check-up and possible solutions. Problems that day were attributed 
to simple overload due to numerous air conditioners, refrigerators, etc. in use 
that day. WVSC plans to consult an electrical engineering firm to learn more. 
 
Just a reminder to empty the clubhouse trash if it’s full, report any problems 
or solutions to a BOG member or committee chair, and enjoy your time at 
the club and sailing! 
 
The July sailing event is a poker run followed by a casual BBQ dinner.    

Everyone is encouraged to participate either as a contestant or by passing out 

cards from an anchored boat. Poker runs are simple fun and the normal post-

event gathering by the clubhouse will be supplemented by some BBQ.     

Details will be mailed in a flyer. Hope to see you there. 

-Charlie 

The Newsletter of the Walnut Valley Sailing Club 
January 2017 

Committees 

Calendar 

Officers 

July 9, 10, 11, 12 . . . . . . . . . . .Learn to Sail Session 3 
July 10 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .BOG Meeting 
July 28. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Poker Run and BBQ 

Race Dates 
July 11, 18, 25 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . WVSC Racing 
 

COMMODORE 
Charlie Volk . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  volkcj@cox.net 

VICE COMMODORE 
Richard Barth . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .rjbarth@hotmail.com  

REAR COMMODORE 
Ginger Brown . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .ginflybro@gmail.com 

TREASURER 
Paul Schye . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ..p.e.schye@gmail.com 

SECRETARY 
Steve Kubin. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .ubinova@cox.net  

BOARD MEMBERS 
David Bonifield . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . dbonifield@cox.net 

Ardie Condon. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .ardiec27@gmail.com 

Deann Gadalla . . . . . . . . . . . . . . deanngadalla@yahoo.com 

Brian Hakala . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . bhakala@mac.com 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR & WEBMASTER 
Jennifer Pasternak . . . . . . . . . . . . .jennpasternak@live.com 

BOARD LIAISON           COMMITTEE CHAIR 
ACTIVITIES CENTER 
Ardie Condon  Gene Plehal 
ARCHIVIST 
Open   Dave Reynolds 
BUILDING AND GROUNDS 
Paul Schye   John McCabe 
CALLING 
Ginger Brown  Julie Barth 
POWERBOAT MAINTENANCE 
Steve Kubin   Bart Peace 
DRY-STORAGE 
Paul Schye   Jim Smith 
FINANCE 
Paul Schye   Kathy Malcom 
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS 
Brian Hakala  Gene Nold 
HARBOR 
Dave Bonifield  Dave Bonifield 
LONG RANGE PLANNING 
Richard Barth  Richard Barth 
MEMBERSHIP 
Ardie Condon  Ardie Condon, acting 
MEDIA 
Deann Gadalla  Deann Gadalla, acting 
PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Deann Gadalla  Deann Gadalla, acting 
RACING ACTIVITIES 
Ginger Brown  Open 
SAILING ACTIVITIES 
Brian Hakala  Open 
SECURITY 
Brian Hakala  Brian Hakala 
SOCIAL 
Ginger Brown  Open 
STEP 
Deann Gadalla  Gary Pierce 

www.wvsailing.com 

 

mailto:rnjbarth@hotmail.com
mailto:dbonifield@cox.net


 

July 2018 

Page 2 

 
WVSC hosted the US Sailing Level One Instructor training course on June 7-10.   

Instructors from NSA and WVSC attended the four day intensive course that upon completion, 
certified the instructor to teach small boat sailing.   

Our new instructors are Cole Stinson, Hayden Griffin, Kai Wernli and Deann Gadalla.   
 

Over the course of four days sailors test on sailing skills, motorboat skills, teaching skills as 
well as advanced sail trim.  Upon successful passing of several written and performance 

tests, instructors are then given a US Sailing certification for instruction.  All of the new in-
structors will be teaching in the club's "Learn to Sail" program this summer.  

 
Many thanks to the people that helped with hospitality during the training course.  Food, 

drink and dessert were provided by Julie and Richard Barth, Gene and Barbara Nold, Gary 
and Jayne Pierce, Ernie and Ardie Condon, Steve and Genee Kubin, Eric and Cheryl 

Wertheimer and Rob and Ginger Brown.  Also, thank you to the club members that kept the 
clubhouse looking nice and provided hot coffee every morning to the attendees.  
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STEP Pictures submitted by  
Deann Gadalla 
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2000 Hunter 290 
Very well cared for, currently only second owner.  Includes 
trailer, a yard space with slip (with board approval) at 
Ninnescah Sailing Association.  Asking $29,500.  For a tour 
of the boat, please call Allen Hale at 316.461.4253. 
7/18
 
 
 

 
1988 Hobie 16 
Sunrise sails,  yellow, no desalination (soft spots), trailer.  Ask-
ing $1650 
Please contact Dick Caspari at 316.648.2203. 
8/18 
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